
 Welcome to our newsletter. I can't believe we have come to the end of another term! It has been a
wonderful half term, with so much to celebrate and be proud of.

Today, we celebrated our Value Stars from Nursery to Year 6. The children were voted for by their
classmates to receive our special kindness award, for consistently showing kindness around school.
We are so proud of them all. Congratulations to all our winners. 

This week our Year 5 and 6 pupils visited Jodrell Bank to see the Lovell telescope. This operates as
the third largest telescope in the world and is breath-taking to see in the real. The children loved their
day and learnt so much from it. It is definitely an experience to remember. 

We welcomed Reverend Andy Telfer to school this week to lead an assembly about the Easter story.
Our children enjoyed learning about why Christians celebrate Easter and the significance of Palm
Sunday, Good Friday and Easter Sunday. We also enjoyed talking about our favourite chocolate eggs!
Whether you are celebrating Easter or not, we hope you all enjoy some special family time together
over the next few weeks.

Enjoy your time off! Remember to keep reading! We look forward to seeing you all on Monday 17th
April.

Have a lovely weekend,

Mr Catt
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Congratulations

C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s  t o  a l l  t h e  c h i l d r e n  w h o  s h o w e d  o u r  s c h o o l  v a l u e  K e i r o n
K i n d n e s s .  W e l l  d o n e  e v e r y o n e !  
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Author of the month 

Golden coins 

G e o r g i e  A ,  A n n a  M c ,  R o b y n  I ,
S o p h i a  W ,  A v a  M c



U R G E N T  N O T I C E :

A p r i l  1 s t  



O u r  t e a c h e r ' s  l o o k i n g  n e r v o u s  
I  t h i n k  s h e ' s  f e e l i n g  t e n s e -

s i x t y  e y e s  a l l  w a t c h  h e r  c l o s e l y ,  
w e ' r e  t i n g l i n g  w i t h  s u s p e n s e .  

s h e  s h r e w d l y  t e s t s  h e r  c h a i r  s e a t ,  
b e f o r e  d a r i n g  t o  s i t  d o w n -

h e r  e y e s  f l i c k ,  s p y - l i k e ,  r o u n d  t h e  r o o m  
u n d e r  a  w o r r i e d  f r o w n .

S h e  p e e r s  i n t o  h e r  p e n c i l  p o t  
a s  i f  i t ' s  g o i n g  t o  b i t e -

a n d  s l o w l y  t a k e s  h e r  p e n c i l  o u t
t o  c h e c k  b e f o r e  s h e  w r i t e s ,
O u t  t h i r t y  w a t c h f u l  f a c e s  

a l l  t e l l  t h a t  s o m e t h i n g ' s  u p -
t h e n  h e r  a t t e n t i o n  f a s t e n s  
o n  h e r  w a i t i n g  c o f f e e  c u p .

' I  t h i n k  I ' l l  l e a v e  m y  c o f f e e ,
t i l l  a f t e r  t h e  r e g i s t r a t i o n ,  

I  a p o l o g i z e  i f  t h i s  f r u s t r a t e s  
y o u r  k e e n  a n t i c i p a t i o n ! '

S h e  o p e n s  u p  t h e  r e g i s t e r ,
s a y s ,  ' I t s ' s  v e r y  q u i e t  i n  s c h o o l . . . '

t h e n  o u t  i t  j u m p s ,  a n d  s h e  s c r e a m s ,  ' A A A A R G H '
a n d  w e  s c r e a m ,  ' A P R I L  F O O L ! '
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Poem of the week 

Times Table Rock Stars day 

   O n  F r i d a y  2 1 s t  A p r i l  2 0 2 3 ,  w e  a r e  h o l d i n g  o u r  T i m e s  T a b l e

R o c k  S t a r s  D a y .  C h i l d r e n  t o  w e a r  t h e i r  f a v o u r i t e  R o c k s t a r
o u t f i t .

G e t  p r a c t i c i n g  y o u r  t i m e t a b l e s !  
 



Well done 

Donations 

O u r  G u e s s  t h e  T e d d y  a n d  R a b b i t  w i n n e r s  a r e :



S c a r l e t t  -  1 / 2 T
M r s  B  f r o m  t h e  o f f i c e .



W e l l  d o n e  t o  t h e m  b o t h .
















O u r  a l l o t m e n t  h a d  a  c o m p e t i t i o n  f o r  y e a r s  3  a n d  4  t o  d e s i g n  a  l o g o
f o r  o u r  a l l o t m e n t  a n d  s u p e r m a r k e t  s h a r e  g r o u p .

T h e  w i n n e r s  a r e .



T o m  -  3 K
T i l l y -  3 / 4 K
I s s a c -  4 T

Competition winner  

I f  a n y o n e  h a s  a n y  o l d  t y r e s  t h a t  t h e y  w o u l d  l i k e  t o  d o n a t e  t o  o u r  s c h o o l .  W e  w o u l d
b e  g r a t e f u l  a s  t h e  c h i l d r e n  e n j o y  u s i n g  t h e  t y r e s  t o  c l i m b  o n .  
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Miss Hoang 

Nursery you have all had a wonderful term. You are all wonderful and watching you show kindness

each and everyday is an absolute pleasure. We are all extremely proud of you. Have the most

fantastic Easter break and we will see you all again in Summer. 




Miss Lucas

Reception, I could not be prouder of the term we have had. Each and every one of you have shown

Kieron Kindness every single day. No matter how big or small your act of kindness has been, it has

made others smile. You have all worked exceptionally hard in all aspects of school life and truly

deserve a fun, relaxing and enjoyable break ⭐️







Year 1 - Mrs Wills

Thank you 1W for a lovely Spring term. It is wonderful to see the progress you are all making. Each

day you all demonstrate an enthusiasm for learning new things. You show our school values daily and

are fantastic members of the school community. I can't believe we only have the Summer term left to

complete!

Keep being yourselves and shining bright. Have a lovely Easter break.







Year 1 & 2 - Mrs Thomas

Well done 12T for another fantastic term. It is a pleasure seeing you all grow up and working to the

best of your ability. We have enjoyed so much learning. We have loved reading and retelling the story

'Little Red and the Very Hungry Lion' in our English writing. Learning about fractions has been

challenging but you have worked so hard to understand the topic and have coped extremely well. We

have also improved our knowledge on plants, the UK, spreadsheets and how to stay healthy. Enjoy

your holidays - especially eating all the Easter Eggs that the Easter Bunny will deliver! 







Year 2 - Miss Spencer

You have all worked extremely hard this half term and you should all be so proud of yourselves. Have

a restful holiday and enjoy Easter! 
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Value awardsValue awardsValue awards

Our School Values - Respect, Resilience, Aspiration, Collaboration, Integrity, Kindness
Half Term Value -Kindness

Value Behaviour of the Week - : When people make mistakes we forgive them and don’t hold grudges





Year 3 - Miss Keenan

3K - I know I say this every term, but what an amazing six weeks! Where do I start? From telling the time to

swimming to planting tomato and cress, we have had an absolute ball and made so much progress! It has been

amazing to watch you continue to thrive and show the school values every day! You are an absolute joy to teach,

and I cannot wait for our last full term to commence! YOU ARE AMAZING!







Year 3 & 4 - Mrs Kendall

Another lovely half term, these last 6 weeks have really flown over! It has been wonderful to see the progress you

are all making. I hope you all have a lovely Easter, and I will see you in a couple of weeks, ready and raring to go

for our final term! Thank you to everyone in 3 and 4 K for being such a pleasure to teach.







Year 4 - Miss Thorneycroft

4T what a fabulous half term we have had. I have noticed huge improvements in both your work and your

attitudes! Let us keep up the good work! Well done 4T! 







Year 5 - Miss Neale

What a wonderful term we have had 5N! You have all worked hard and have each shown resilience, in your work

keep it up! I am so proud of how you represented Halsnead during our visit to Jodrell Bank, showing our values

throughout the trip. Have a lovely, well-deserved break and I cannot wait to see you all for our last term together!







Year 5 & 6 - Mr Doherty 

5/6D - You have blown me away with your efforts this half term. I have been particularly impressed with the

kindness you have shown towards myself and others around school. You have worked your socks off this half term

- enjoy the break and get rest ready for summer term. Well done all!







Year 6-Mr Lenaghen 

All 6L - This week draws an end to the children's final days of the Spring term in primary school and leaves us

with one full-term left as the class of 6L. The children have worked incredibly hard this term and have been

incredibly resilient in all their work. This two-week break is thoroughly deserved, and we know the children will

come back after Easter fully motivated to do their best in their run up to SATs. 
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